

Moorside Cricket & Bowling Club

Committee meeting minutes

19th March 2015



Present:

Tom Boyle (TB)(Chair), David Bowerman (DB), Ray Entwistle (RE), Peter Broadhurst (PB), Matthew Ogden (MO), Tim Mitchell (TM), Carol Anne Morris (CM), Wendy Bird (WB), Graham Bastow (GB)(arrived at 9.10pm), Darren Bowker (DBo)(arrived at 9.10pm)

Apologies:

Minutes of Previous meeting: Minutes for the previous meeting were accepted as a true record

Actions from previous meeting:

Leaking roof above the kitchen is on-going.

Action: GB & DBo

Leon Gomersall agreed to be the new Green-keeper. RE asked why he wasn't he asked to do this role. The general consensus from the members that replied was that they didn't know he was interested.

Correspondence:

Usual post received.

Treasurer's report:

Noted

Bookings:

Bookings for the next couple of weeks noted.

Bar secretary's report:

Stocktake showed a surplus of £66.39.

Safeguarding:

CM raised that Stuart Lowe has been taking his two girls into the gent's toilet. It was agreed that this was inappropriate, due to their ages. CM agreed to discretely discuss the issue with Stuart.

Action: CM

Community Bowls Pavilion:

Planning has been agreed.

TM has e-mailed Les Foy to have the detailed drawings done.

2 quotes have now been received.

Community fun day:

Kristian Longshaw will be bringing his usual equipment, as well as Smiley the Clown.

WB offered to do the BBQ, if John & Cindy don't want to do it this year.

Kristian also agreed to share the printing costs.

DB to enquire about a licence.

Action: DB

Staff salaries:

There was a discussion regarding the pay rise for Keith & Linda. It was agreed that they would be awarded a 2% rise from 1st April this year.

AOB:

RE stated that there is a fox on the grounds. WB stated that if the fox's lair is disturbed, then the fox will move on.

MO stated that Hodge Clough have a lot of cricket equipment to give away. TM stated that he would get this picked up.

CM showed the committee a draft of the life membership questionnaire. CM would forward this electronically to DB, who will distribute it to the rest of the committee. Any suggestions on the questionnaire should be forwarded to CM by Wednesday 25th March.

PB gave some feedback on the local cricket meeting.

DB thanked Matthew Morris for distributing all the local membership forms. This has saved the club quite a bit of money on postage.

DB stated that even though the price of a pint of beer has been reduced by a penny in the budget, the committee will not be passing this onto the members. This was unanimously agreed.

TM stated that the Jewson's ECB account has been opened.

TM stated that the Nat West Cricket Force will be at the club on 27th March to do jobs around the ground.

RE asked if we could have 5 tonne of top soil to fill in the divots on the pitch. DB to order ASAP. **Action: DB**

Next meeting: 2nd April 2015 at 9.00pm

Meeting finished at 9.55PM